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The City will be conducting our annual water distribution flushing program.  Water main flushing from 

fire hydrants is used to clean the distribution system water mains of sediments that have accumulated 

inside the pipe and under normal conditions we flush the entire water distribution system annually.  

The flushing program serves two important functions.  First, it improves water quality in our water 

system by reducing mineral and sediments build-up in the water mains. Secondly, it allows us to verify 

our fire hydrants and their shut-off valves are working properly for fire protection. The flushing activities 

will be conducted in accordance with state guidelines and as permitted under the State Water Resource 

Control Board.   

Flushing activities are scheduled to begin Friday, January 10, 2020.  The majority of flushing 

activities will occur during normal business hours (Monday – Friday).  There will also be some nighttime 

flushing in an effort to minimize disturbances to the downtown businesses. We anticipate a couple of 

months to complete the flushing activities.   

During the flushing activities you may experience some discolored or cloudy water. This is temporary 

and not a health hazard.  The Department of Public Works advises you to check the water clarity before 

use by running cold water briefly to clear your residential lines.  Although there are no planned water 

outages during this exercise, we encourage customers to refrain from drawing water while flushing 

activities are being conducted in your neighborhood to minimize pulling discolored water into your 

service lines, and to avoid the potential of staining laundry.  

The City of Calistoga Public Works Department wishes to apologize for any inconvenience this may 

cause and appreciates your support in our ongoing efforts to supply our customers with clean, safe 

drinking water, please call If you have any questions at 707-942-2828. 


